
‭Dear LA City Council,‬

‭I am writing this letter as a concerned resident of Los Angeles who has been saddened and‬
‭discouraged by the language and conduct displayed during the recent LA City Council‬
‭Meetings. The hate speech that I have witnessed creates a hostile and undesirable environment‬
‭for these meetings. The Council meeting should be a place for dialogue and problem-solving not‬
‭a place for disruptive antics.‬

‭I am charging Councilmembers to take action by enforcing clear expectations for respectful‬
‭dialogue and professional conduct. Our community deserves a public forum where everyone‬
‭feels empowered to contribute. I hope these concerns are taken seriously and something is‬
‭done immediately.‬

‭Best,‬
‭Terrick‬

‭terrick.gutierrez@gmail.com‬
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